

Lancaster University Archery Club

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Date – 7/11/2025

Time – 18:00

Week of Meeting: 5

Chair: William Slack

Location: A29 Furness Backrooms

Invitees: Nadine Baky, Andras Csakany, Daniel Dekker, Josh Ellis, Myles Hulme, Will Harrison, Will Slack, Mimi Tucker

Members Present: AC, DD, JE, MH, WH, WS, MT

Apologies for absence: NB

Agenda:

- Novice rep
- Insurance and informality/One rule for one person deal (no more inviting novices to Monday sessions – especially not without warning)
- Discord
- Xmas dinner
- Roses prep & fixtures layout
- Kit talk plan

Officer Reports:

(P) Compound Will: Forwarded add victor sponsorship to LUSU who want shit doing in their format, secured one novice to shoot on Monday sessions(?),

(T) Josh: Nothing to report.

(C) Myles: Went to captains meeting, planning roses bootcamp already #crazy, proposing change to roses points distribution, got invoice for NEUAL league match 1 through, extra session planning for term two to be handled next week, put everyone's name down for e-league, responded to Merlin about black riser. Got email about archer from Türkiye.

(S) Mimi: Kit order form, organised spreadsheet of agb information with novices who've bought membership to chase up, rang pubs about xmas meal, notes on

discord issues, called agb sorting out super admin, shared sport access fund to group

(SW) Dan: Went to spiking prevention workshop, hallucinated Andras, #wack but useful for especially once someone has been spiked

(TD) Barebow Will: Ran beginners course session, handed over beginners course session to Jesse for this week

(S&E) Andras: Spiking prevention workshop, helped in beginners course equipment sorting, prepped bow bags Jesse will need with correct equipment, sent email to Merlin to confirm Merlin trip

(S&E) Nadine: N/A

Everyone else: Nothing to report.

Motions

Discord

- See notes
- When sit down to fix?
- Myles fix over week

Novice Rep

- Benefit of having a dedicated point of contact?
- Necessary to do a EGM to do all that?
- Informal role?
- Gauge interest at tomorrow's kit talk

Insurance/One rule for one person (no more inviting novices to Monday sessions – especially not without warning)

- No novices on Mondays
- Risk assessment – never accept liability for anything

Xmas dinner

- Merchants decided.

Roses prep & fixtures layout

- Doing WA720
- Get Phil and Jake
- Potentially changing distribution of points
- To get H2H sorted by bow styles, have to get rid of novices

- o Can't change team categories (experienced 4pts, novice 2pts)
- o Open and women's for barebow and recurve instead of open and women's for novice and experienced
- o Compounds and longbows still don't count </3 sadge (will still arrange H2Hs)
- Will talk w/York (Floss) abt changes
- Start funnelling people to MBA @30m on Sat mornings way before Roses bootcamp
 - o Arrange day to get everyone down for first trip together

Kit talk plan

- Myles on from 2-4 (potential lingering)
- Wrote most of the talk, send to Andras
- Arrows, spine charts, limbs, risers, difference between shoot style rests, etc, stabilisers, buying example set ups
- Andras will explain how merlin trip will work

AOB:

- Novices can order kit.
- Mention first comp

Meeting adjourned: 18:36